
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE GOD-LOVING & GOD-

PROTECTED PARISH OF ST. MICHAELčS! 

A parish of the UOC-USA and the Ecumenical Patriarchate 
74 Harris Ave. Woonsocket, RI 02895 | 401.762.3939 | 

www.StMichaelUOC.org | Fr. Borislav Kroner 

ñEach one shall give what he has decided in his own mind, not 

Grudgingly or because he is made to - for God loves a cheerful 

giver.ò -  II Cor. 9:7 

May 29, 2022 

Hristos Voskres! Voistinu Voskres!  

Christ is Risen! Indeed, He is Risen!  

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sunday, May 29 ï Sixth Sunday after Pascha. / Sunday of the Blind 

Man. 

Tone 5 / Epistle: Acts 16:16-34; Gospel: John 9:1-38 
9:00AM Divine Liturgy, followed by Litia for our departed military at 

the monument ï Open To Public  - Live video broadcast on our 

Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Weekday Scripture Readings: 

Mon., May 30:  Apostle Andronicus of the Seventy and his fellow 

laborer Junia 

Epistle: Acts 17:1-15; Gospel: John 11:47-57 
Tues, May 31: Martyr Theodotus of Ancyra and seven virgin-

martyrs: Alexandra, Tecusa, Claudia, Phaine, Euphraisa, Matrona, 

and Julia  

Epistle: Acts 17:19-28; Gospel: John 12:19-36 
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Wed., June 1: Apodosis of Pascha. / Hieromartyr Patrick, bishop of 

Prusa, and his companions: Presbyters Acacius, Menander, and 

Polyenus 

Epistle: Acts 18:22ï28; Gospel: John 12:36-47  

Thur, June 2:  Holy Ascension of Our Lord 

Epistle: Acts 1:1-12; Gospel: Luke 24:36-53 
10:30AM Divine Liturgy ï Open To Public  - Live video broadcast 

on our Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Fri., June 3:  Holy Equals-to-the-Apostles Emperor Constantine 

and Helen, his mother 

Epistle: Acts 19:1-8; Gospel: John 14:1-11 

Sat., June 4: Hieromartyr Basiliscus, bishop of Comana 

Epistle: Acts 20:7-12; Gospel: John 14:10-21 
Moleben [Bible Study will resume in September] ï CANCELLED, as 

Fr. Boris will be away this weekend 

Sunday, June 5 ï Seventh Sunday after Pascha. / Sunday of the Holy 

Fathers of the 1st Ecumenical Council in Nicea / Afterfeast of the Holy 

Ascension 

Tone 6 / Epistle: Acts 20:16-18, 28-36; Gospel: John 17:1-13 
9:00AM Obidna/Typica, as Fr. Boris is away this weekend 

Remember:  even when you are absent, expenses continue 

PARISH NEWS 

--WE EXTEND BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO:   Eleanor Sadowski 

(May 25), Jonathan Chase  (May 25), Gregory Boluch (May 28), may 

God grant you all, Many, Happy Years!  ʄʥʦʛʘʷ ʣʽʪʘ! 

--REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS :  Metropolitan Antony, who 

underwent an operation on Tuesday, May 10th. He is now home recovering. 

Cards of support and prayer are most certainly appreciated. Please, forward 

your "Get Well" wishes to the following address: 

His Eminence Metropolitan Antony 

PO Box 495 

South Bound Brook, NJ 08880 

--REMEMBER , when using the church hall to turn off all electrical and 

gas appliances and the lights, before leaving, as well as make sure the 

doors are locked.  Thank You! 
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--WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH 

OUR COFFEE HOURS :  We are looking for volunteers to help with 

our coffee hours. 

Pre-packaged/wrapped items only at least through cold and flu season. 

We also need assistance with set up/clean up. 

Please contact Cindy if you would like to help out and she will provide 

you with some guidelines. (charestr@aol.com) 

** CURRENT GUIDELINES FOR CO MING TO CHURCH 

DURING THE COVID -19 PANDEMIC **  

1--Please stop at the desk in the Narthex and greet the ushers so they can 

register you in (for contact tracing purposes.) You should NOT be in 

attendance if you have ANY symptoms of COVID-19, or are generally not 

feeling well (sniffles, body aches).  

2--People who have knowingly been in contact with anyone who has been 

infected/diagnosed with COVID-19 should NOT enter the church and 

should quarantine according to State guidelines. They should not return to 

church until they have tested negative for COVID-19 

3--Please use your better judgment when venerating liturgical 

object/icons/crosses by touch/kiss. The Sign of the Cross and a reverent 

bow in front of an icon is also an acceptable form of veneration.  

4--When seated in church, we ask that you stay 3-6 feet apart as much as 

possible. Back and side pews will remain cordoned off, allowing the extra 

chairs to stay in place. 

If you have been to church and have later tested positive 

for COVID -19 you MUST : 

1- Inform Father Boris OR a parish officer as soon as possible 

2- Tell them the date you were last in church 

3- Tell them date of your positive test 

This information is VERY important for the health and safety of our 

(YOUR) parish family! Parishioners who attended at the same time as an 

infected person need to know in order to be tested and stay healthy, or be 

treated. 

Please remember to keep an eye on your emails before coming to Church 

for any changes in guidance due to the pandemic. Thank you!  

UPCOMING PARISH EVENTS  

* * Sunday, June 12 th  ï First confessions. 

**  Annual Meeting will be  June  26 th    
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ˢ˝˕˞˟˛˞ ˏ˛˞˗˝˒˞Ȧ  CHRIST IS RISEN! 

 12 May, 2022 

Beloved brethren:  

A few days ago, we communicated with the clergy and faithful of the Ukrainian 

Orthodox Church of the USA and Diaspora, asking you all to keep our beloved 

Metropolitan Antony in your prayers as he was hospitalized and underwent a serious 

medical procedure.  The wonderful medical professionals at Morristown Medical 

Center, Morristown, NJ extended an incredible effort in quickly treating the illness.  

His Eminence Metropolitan Antony was discharged from the hospital on Thursday, 

May 12, 2022 and is recuperating comfortably.  He expresses his profound gratitude 

to the hospital staff who treated him so thoroughly and successfully.  Further, he 

expresses most sincere gratitude to all of you who not only prayed for him but reached 

out to him in many ways to express your love and support during this difficult 

time.  During the days of Metropolitanôs stay in the hospital he certainly felt your 

love, support and especially your prayers expressing such to me during my visits with 

him.  

The Metropolitan needs his rest and to rebuild his strength.  Therefore, we ask for 

privacy throughout this process.  Cards of support and prayer are most certainly 

appreciated. Please, forward your "Get Well" wishes to the following address: 

His Eminence Metropolitan Antony 

PO Box 495 

South Bound Brook, NJ 08880 

  

I personally thank you all for your support, your concern and your love exhibited 

during this difficult week.  May our Loving Lord bless you and always enable your 

compassion to be manifested for all who need it throughout your lives.  

May the Grace of our Risen Lord, Jesus Christ, the Love of God the Father and the 

Communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all.   

+DANIEL  

Archbishop and brother in the Lord  



 

 

 

 

 


